

Tollesbury Parish Council

Notice is hereby given that the virtual Meeting of the WOODUP POOL COMMITTEE will be held on Thursday 4th November 2021, in the Pavilion commencing at 7.30 pm, to which members of the Council are summoned for the transaction of the under-mentioned business.

M. Curtis

Michelle Curtis - Clerk to the Council

31st October 2021

Committee Members

Councillors: Cllr V Chambers, Cllr S Hawes, Cllr T Lowther

Non-voting Members: Andrew Eastham - FACT

THE PRESS AND PUBLIC ARE CORDIALLY INVITED TO ATTEND

Photographing, recording, broadcasting or transmitting the proceedings of a meeting by any means is permitted however the privacy of (i) persons who object to the same and (ii) children and vulnerable adults must be respected by anonymising the identities of such.

AGENDA

1. Chairman

To appoint a Chairman for the Woodup Pool Committee

2. Vice-Chairman

To appoint a Vice-Chairman for the Woodup Pool Committee

3. Apologies for Absence

To receive apologies for absence.

4. Declaration of Interest

Members are reminded that they are required to declare any Disclosable Pecuniary Interests, Other Pecuniary Interests and Non-Pecuniary Interests which they know they might have in items of business on the agenda. They are reminded that they will need to repeat their declarations at the appropriate point in the meeting and leave the room if required under the Code of Conduct. Unforeseen interests must be declared similarly at the appropriate time.

5. Public Forum

Members of the public will be given an opportunity to put forward their question(s) or statement to the Council. The Chairman will at his discretion then decide if he is able to answer the question(s) or proposes to put the item on the agenda for the next meeting.

6. Minutes

To confirm Minutes of the Meeting held on 5th May 2021

7. Swimming Group

To consider request from swimming group to leave the pool full out of season.

8. Review Current Season

To carry out a review of the current season

9. End of Season Maintenance and Closure

To discuss end of season and maintenance and closure

10. Replacement Signage

To discuss proposed replacement of the signage and funding.

11. Hire Toilets

To consider request for toilets to be located at the far end of the pool.

12. Precept 2022/23

To discuss financial requirements for 2022/23 for consideration by the Finance Committee.

13. Next Meeting

Next meeting scheduled for: Tuesday 15th February 2022

Clerk: Michelle Curtis

Address: 4 Valkyrie Close, Tollesbury, Essex CM9 8SL

Telephone: 01621 869039. Email: tollesburypc@btinternet.com

From:

To: tollesburypc@btinternet.com

Date: Aug 9, 2021 10:34:00 AM

Subject: Saltpool through the winter

Michelle,

There is a group in Tollesbury of regular sea swimmers, that swim off the Hard throughout the year.

This is governed by the tide and some weeks it is impossible to swim because of the time of the tide and work commitments.

Now the Saltpool has been filled with water the regular swimmers can swim each day at anytime. Would it be possible to keep the water in the Saltpool and not drain it during the winter months. The regular swimmers do not need any toilet facilities.

Looking forward to hearing from you

Regards



From:

To: tollesburypc@btinternet.com
Date: Oct 9, 2021 11:06:35 AM

Subject: Keeping Saltpool filled with water over winter months for swimmers

Michelle

Just thought I would drop you another email regarding keeping the Saltpool open and filled with water for swimming over the winter months.

There are quite a few of us now interested in this and are still using the Saltpool on a regular basis, rather than swimming in the sea or time of tides not being suitable.



If you require any further information please do contact me.

Regards



From:

To: Tollesbury pc <tollesburypc@btinternet.com>

Date: Sep 15, 2021 4:15:35 PM

Subject: Letloos

Michelle,

I note that Let loos are making quite frequent trips to the portable loos that are at the flats of the salt pool..

On the occasion of the 3rd Sept the driver was quite rude to customers in our yard on his arrival , however todays seemed to be Ok..

My question is how frequently are these let loos trucks needing access.?

And second question (or rather suggestion), why do these loo's need to be placed at the Flats end of the pool? Would it not be better to place them at the far end of the pool?.. this would be further away from the flats, not close to the sand where contamination can easily happen (and not easily cleaned up), and would allow access for them to be pump out directly from the public highway a win in all cases.



